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Board Basics, FOI, Intellectual Freedom Webinars Set
     During the coming months ACLB will present a series of evening webinars, beginning on Wednesday, April 26, with a session on Board Basics presented by members of our executive board.  Especially helpful for new board members, this program will also serve as a refresher for all trustees.  Topics include board governance, advocacy and fundraising; effective board practices; the different types of boards—for example, governing vs. advisory, municipal vs. association, and appointed vs. elected; recommended contents of an orientation kit for new members; guidelines for running meetings; and a list of helpful resources.

     An important component of the presentation is an explanation of the roles of the board, director and Friends of the Library so the three entities can have a clear sense of who is responsible for what and can work together smoothly.

     On Wednesday, June 14, a public education officer from the Connecticut Freedom of Information Commission will present a webinar on the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).  FOI has been defined as freedom to publish and consume information. The commission’s website notes that our state’s FOIA specifies requirements for noticing and providing access to public meetings, record keeping and requests for information.  Since it applies to all local government agencies, departments, institutions, boards, commissions and authorities and their committees, there may be implications for library boards.  The website notes that all board, committee and commission members need to understand the requirements of FOIA to avoid costly and embarrassing complaints.
     Subjects covered by the commission include kinds of meetings recognized under FOI; requirements for public access, record keeping and release of information; when the public can be excluded; and how to handle complaints.

     Intellectual Freedom 101 for Library Boards will be the topic for a session on Tuesday, Sept. 12.  The presenter will be Samantha Lee, chair of the Connecticut Library Association’s Intellectual Freedom committee.  Her talk will cover IF basics, what boards should do to support their libraries, and concerning trends and cautionary tales.
     As we are reminded all too frequently, challenges to library holdings are on the rise throughout the U.S., especially concerning books about BIPOC (Black, Indigenous and people of color) or LGBTQIA+ issues, and our state has not escaped this disturbing trend.  While challenges to library materials are usually undertaken to protect people, especially children, from concepts that are considered harmful, attempts to control the content of the collection imposes censorship in violation of First Amendment protection of free speech.
     All webinars will begin at 7 p.m. For information on signing up for these webinars, please check our website:  aclb.wildapricot.org. 

Hiring a Library Director:
Top Three Tips to Consider
By State Librarian Deborah Schander
     For many library boards, the single most important decision you will make as a team is hiring the right library director. Here are my Top Three Tips to consider when conducting a search:

     1. “We hire for the hard skills, and we fire for the soft skills.” This is something a former colleague used to say with great frequency. When crafting any job description, it’s very easy to focus on the hard skills you’re looking for (experience managing a budget or speaking in public, for example), but soft skills are often where we really run into problems with an employee. Do they have empathy? Are they willing to try someone else’s idea? Can they communicate a difficult message with tact? In a crisis, can they keep their head? Make sure your job description and interview questions get to these types of skills too, not just the ones you can tick off on a checklist of tasks.

     2. Make the best choice for the future, not just today. The hiring process is never easy. And sometimes, things go really wrong. In situations like these, we have a tendency to make short term decisions that create long term problems. Here’s a not-uncommon example: You planned to interview three people, but one withdrew before the interview, one was okay but also set off some red flags, and one was amazing. Then the amazing candidate declines your offer. In the moment, it’s so tempting to make compromises and hope for the best. Maybe those red flags weren’t so bad after all, right? As hard as it may be, try to step back and ensure you’re still making the right choice for tomorrow, not just today. 

     3. Hire the best director for your library. Every library is different. Every community is different. And every candidate is different. Think of it like putting together a puzzle: all the pieces should match, and the final image should be one coherent picture. No matter how incredible that one piece looks, does it complete the puzzle you’re trying to solve? 
Would You Like to Join

Our Executive Board? 
     ACLB is always looking to add new members to our executive board, which oversees the workings of the association.  Library trustees past and present as well as former library directors are eligible to join.  The executive board oversees the mission and activities of the organization whose members consist of both individuals and public libraries throughout the state.

     Our mission is to enable member boards to improve library services in their communities, to broaden trustees’ knowledge of current developments in the library field, and to improve communication and cooperation among library boards.

     Our activities include providing online workshops geared to the needs of trustees across the state, advocating for libraries at the state level, maintaining strong ties with library related organizations on the state and national levels, providing consultant help to library boards and individual trustees, publishing a public library trustee handbook, and facilitating cooperation between library directors, trustees and Friends organizations. 

     Belonging to the executive board doesn’t involve a large time commitment.  Our regular meetings are held on the second Thursday every other month via Zoom, from 10 a.m.-noon.  If you think you might like to join us, please email us at aclbctinfo@gmail.com.

To Contact ACLB
Our mailing address is:

Association of Connecticut Library Boards,

P. O. Box 263, Ellington, CT  06029

Our email is:  aclbctinfo@gmail.com
For information about governance and State Statutes, contact the Division of Library Development at the Connecticut State Library, 
  860-757-6665
Have You Visited Our Website Lately?

aclb.wildapricot.org
     The ACLB website provides a wealth of information helpful to library boards as well as insights into what’s happening in Connecticut’s public libraries.

     The Home page includes an article about a featured library, at this time the Hamden Public Library.  The article includes photos as well as a description of the library, its branches, programs and services.   Here we learn, for example, that the library has created a nationally recognized program of digital navigation to promote digital inclusion.

     There are also links to libraries featured in the past, the Douglas Library in Hebron and the Wallingford Public Library.  We’re always interested in finding new libraries to highlight here, so if you would like to see yours spotlighted on our web page, please contact us at aclbctinfo@gmail.com. 

     Tabs on our Home page lead to information about our organization such as our by-laws. The Membership tab provides information on joining as an institution or an individual and lists fees, payable either online or by check.

     Another tab leads directly to the ACLB Public Library Trustee Handbook, which provides detailed information on Becoming a Trustee, Board Organization, Legal Responsibilities, Policies, Planning, The Library Director, Fiscal Responsibilities, Advocacy, Fundraising, Continuing Education, and Helpful Resources.

    The Advocacy section notes that the ACLB works with the Friends of Connecticut Libraries and the Connecticut Library Association to lobby the legislature in support of programs benefiting local communities. The Advocacy tab provides links to resources through which boards can advocate for programs and funding on the state and national levels and includes a link for finding your state legislator.

     The Resources tab allows access to a variety of options for information such as ACLB publications, WebJunction resources, and links 

to the websites of the Connecticut State Library, Connecticut Library Association, and United for Libraries, a division of the American Library Association for library trustees, advocates, friends and foundations. The mission of this national network is to support those who govern, promote, advocate, and raise funds for libraries.
     Featured on the Home page is a link to our newest resource, a Library Board Assessment Tool. The tool notes that it is important for boards to engage in self-assessment to identify how well they are fulfilling their roles and responsibilities and where they might improve.  Areas covered include general knowledge of the library, board operation, advocacy, decision making, strategic planning, policy making and finance.

     A tab with three bars in the upper right corner of the Home page leads to a link to past issues of this newsletter, going back to the first one in Fall 2016.

     We hope that the information and resources available on our website will prove helpful to trustees serving on the various kinds of public library boards throughout our state.  We welcome your feedback!
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Supporting Professional Librarianship

Once again this year, ACLB has contributed $1,000 to the Connecticut Library Association’s Scholarship Fund, to be awarded to a student pursuing a master’s degree in library science.  The scholarship is presented at CLA’s annual conference, held this year from April 30-May 2 at the Mystic Marriott in Groton.
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Our Mission

•Enable member library boards to improve library services in their communities. 
•Broaden trustee knowledge of current developments in the library field. 
•Improve communication and cooperation among library boards.

What We Do

•Provide workshops geared to the needs of trustees across the state. 
•Maintain strong liaison with library-related organizations on the state and national levels. 
•Provide consultant help to library boards and individual trustees 

Executive Committee
President:  Gail B. Richmond
     


Newslewtter: Denise J. Stankovics 
Vice President:  Carol Mikulski



Resource Coordinator: Jan Glover
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